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Newsletter of the Sabre Sailing Association of Vic

May 2005 



Sabre Sailing Association of Victoria 
Welcome to our second edition of the newsletter – coinciding with the end of the summer season and start of the winter season.  We’ve even made this edition a bit more pleasing on the eye with some better formatting and some photos.  Do remember though that the primary place for updates on what is happening in the Sabre class is our website www.sabre.com.au .  Make a habit of checking the home page (for areas of national interest), the Victorian pages , and the discussion forum.  (That’s why this will be ‘old’ news for many of you !).  We should also point out that we only send this newsletter out by email, or accessible through the website. So please let us know if you change your email address – and so feel free to send this to anyone who you think might not be on our distribution list. Finally – many thanks to the many contributors who have helped create this newsletter. Our feedback is that people still like a good old newsletter - even in this “e” age!

Martin Sly is new Vic Sabre builder 
The Victorian Association is pleased to announce that Martin Sly of JL Sly Boatbuilders will be the new Victorian builder of fibreglass Sabres using the mould owned by the Victorian Association. (This is the mould that Botterill & Sons have been using since 1997). Martin is a sailor at Mordialloc Sailing Club, and the Sabre will add to the range of dinghy classes for which he is an official builder. These include the Minnow class (also taken over from Botterill), the 125 and the Sabot.
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Nip ‘n Tuck upwind during the Blairgowrie nationals in 2003/4

Martin will be taking over the mould at the end of June, and will be making a prototype boat before commencing production of boats ordered by customers. Pricing will be released after that prototype is completed. We will post further details of the new boats as they become available from Martin. In the meantime though, feel free to contact him on 9580 2446 if you want to make preliminary inquiries. 

We are delighted to have Martin on board as a builder given his enthusiasm and reputation as a boat builder, and hope for a long and mutually successful partnership as we grow the Sabre class. 

Winter Series dates announced
Please refer to the attached calendar showing the dates for all races in our annual Sabre winter series. 

The winter series rambles it’s way thru 15 races over 5 months, and involves both bay sailing at Black Rock and Mordialloc at the start and finish, and lake sailing at Albert Park Lake and Sugarloaf in the middle.  Almost no-one sails all of the races, but that didn’t stop a whopping 50 boats from entering at least one of the races last season (that’s more than we get in the state championships !) The winter series is a great opportunity to race against boats that you’re not used to, to keep your skills and fitness up during the winter, and to engage in some good tactical racing so typical of lake sailing. 

Please also note that the annual Secretary’s race will take place at Sugarloaf on 16 July with 2 races from 1.30pm.

There is no entry fee to enter the series, although individual clubs do charge race entry fees for visitors. So, get your winter maintenance done immediately, and get your boat to one of the venues this winter ! 

As of the date of this newsletter, we’ve just completed the first 3 heats – and so that’s it for bay sailing for now. David Wood and Fiona McCulloch are leading the series after 3 races in case you’re interested.

2007 State championships to be held at Blairgowrie
The committee has decided to hold the 2007 states at Blairgowrie Yacht Squadron. They will be held on the weekend of 24 & 25 February – ie we are going to retain the 2 day format that we successfully trialled this year at Black Rock. Blairgowrie of course is where we held the nationals in 2003/2004, although it was back in 1999 that we last held at state championship there.

For those that don’t know Blairgowrie – one of its nicest features is the fact that the prevailing sea breeze is offshore so that the seas are reasonably flat.  And we’ve said it before – Sabre championships aren’t just about the ‘top guys’ battling it out to find a winner. We encourage everyone to give it a try. There is a real buzz about sailing in a bigger fleet, and you’ll always find that there are people at your level. More details in future newsletters. 
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2008/09 Nationals to be held at Gippsland Lakes 

Here is some long term advance notice about the venue for the Australian championships next time they rotate around to Victoria.  Yep, they’ll be hosted by the Gippsland Lakes Yacht Club at Paynesville.

The Victorian committee was keen to lock in a venue early – given the fact that popular host clubs are often booked years in advance for titles. What we wanted was to find a location that was both a nice place to go for a holiday – as well as a great place to sail, and at a club with a good track record of hosting major titles.  We were last at Gippsland for a national title in 1994, and it was our unanimous first choice for 2008/2009.

Gippsland is actually our fastest growing Sabre fleet at the moment – and this should give them an even greater boost as they look forward to hosting a title on home waters. 

News from Sabre clubs

We thought that we’d do a wrap-up of the season at the major Sabre clubs in Victoria. Who’s winning your club races, what your race numbers are like, and any gossip around the club. Do let us know if you think there are any other clubs that should be receiving a mention!

Black Rock The Sabre fleet at BRYC for the last year has seen some great results. Every week there has been about 15-20 boats racing depending on the weather forecast of the day. We welcome two new Sabre members to our fleet- Matt and Alan (retired fireball sailors). 
The season commenced with the regular training weekend held at BRYC, this year we had 35 boats. Should the weather have been better no doubt more would have come. This event is free for all Sabre Association members and all BRYC Sabre members are encouraged to attend, as past National champions and sail makers are the speakers.
Late in November, Teams Racing was held at Mordialloc on the Go For Gold weekend. The event had 8 teams from Sabre clubs around the bay, 4 of which were from BRYC. Our "Oranges and Lemons" team consisting of Maree Early, Barry Eastgate, Phil Johnson and David Wood won the event. Our major competitor at this event is usually Blairgowrie- so well done team !
At Christmas the National Titles were held at Lindisfarne in Hobart. It was a very windy regatta and 44 boats in total participated in the event, 7 from BRYC. Three of our boats were in the top 10- 3rd Mike Johnson, 5th Barry Eastgate, 6th Maree Early.
Instead of having the State Titles on the Labour Day weekend, it was changed to be at the end of February as per members' requests. The event was hosted by BRYC and some 47 boats compete over the weekend. 15 of the 47 boats were from BRYC and 4 of these in the top 10:- 4th Barry Eastgate, 5th David Wood, 8th Fiona McCulloch, 9th Russell Rooney. Just about all BRYC Sabre's competed which was fantastic- thanks everyone. Sabre sailors from BRYC continue to dominate the majority of the top 10 positions at Championships, due to the high standard of club racing.

Fiona McCulloch, Sealed Section 1596

Blairgowrie  The Sabres have had another strong year at Blairgowrie, with most races having 15 - 20 boats and a peak number of 32 at one stage in January. We’ve had over 40 boats enter a race at some point in the season, and there are another 10 or so that take part in sail training in one form or another. It's great to be part of a growing fleet, and we certainly welcome our new Sabre sailors including Rob Barrington, Martin Kudnig, Robbie Graham, Justin Arter, Tammy Gloster and Andy McIntyre. We've been promoting the class heavily over the summer around the club, and hope that this lays the foundations for further growth in 2007.Certainly hosting the next state championships should provide some extra incentive to join our Blairgowrie fleet 

On the racing front, we saw big results from Blairgowrie with Wayne Bates winning both the nationals and the states, Alan Riley second in both, and Andrew Little third in the states. In club racing, Andrew Little won the club aggregate, with Andrew Graham and Albert Riley not far behind.

Andrew Graham Southern Aurora 1624
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Wayne Bates (1610) leading Alan Riley (1564) in the Hobart nationals

Williamstown Our sailing season commenced on 8 October with race starts 13:00 if 2 races schedule on the day or 13:30 for 1 race. We have around 12 Sabres registered at the club – although only about a third have ‘A’ Class certificates ! We have had 4 sabres consistently sail every Saturday & they are the same 4 that turn up at Nationals & State Titles. Could this be due to Commonwealth Games & other commitments ? We hope so!

On  21 January, the Sabre Secretary’s race was held at W.S.C. The race course set in the top end of Hobson’s Bay and unfortunately had to be abandoned due to very light wind conditions & running out of time to complete the race. A real drifter. Thanks to Barry, John  & Doug for bring their Sabres over the West Gate; probably the only breeze they got all day on top of the bridge.

We had a mixed bag of weather & Sabre sailors racing.  Jason (A.S.C.) sailed his Sabre “Road Runner” a couple of times at W.S.C.
 It was great racing between Leon & Jason, the other Sabres didn’t even get to look at their transoms.  

It would be great to have a Sabre day next season & a B.B.Q on the upper deck afterwards. Don’t forget, Winter sailing at Albert Park Lake.

Pam Webster, Rakali 1606

Albert Sailing Club Our Sabre fleet is pretty stable at around ten to a dozen starters each Saturday, but we always look forward to a bunch of bay sailors joining us for the winter season.  

Geoff Saliba, in his frail and ancient glass boat (1021) and flat rag of a sail, is the man to beat.

We start at 1400 hrs each Saturday during winter, and you can take up a $65 winter membership that will get you free entry into twenty races.  There is even some boat storage presently available for $40 (top rack) to $55 (middle rack) for the whole winter.  First series starts on the last Saturday in April with the final event in the “Grand Winter Festival of Sail”, as it is to be known henceforth, is the last day in September.

You will learn how to handle flat water and recognise variable breezes (strength and direction), all in an environment in which you can walk home if you lose your boat! Be aware that Parks Victoria recently instituted parking fees of $2 per day at weekends or $20 for six months.

Mike Simpson Bluesette 1682 & Fusspot 168

Gippsland Lakes Yacht Club With twenty or so boats on the register and race fleets of ten or so Sabres, GLYC looks like gaining another half dozen boats in a communal building program scheduled for the winter, where local boat builders, Frecheville Heaney, will host a building class that will put together one of their kit-sets (Sail number 1707) for Noelene Foley, partner of Club Commodore John.  Tim Heaney’s own boat, 1699 “The Hobbitt” and prototype for the kits, is approaching completion and one kit has already been delivered to Canberra.

With all this activity, current GLYC Sabre sailors are looking to their laurels and Rob van Elden  (Pocket Maxi, 703) has just taken delivery of a new Hooper sail.

There has been something of a competition to front up with the cheapest boat (current record is $250 for a perfectly sailable Sabre) but I predict this restraint will go out the window as more trailer sailer and keelboat skippers find the crewing requirements of the Sabre easier to fulfil.

Gun boat is presently Frank Bancroft’s “Unfinished Business” (1658, a Botterill composite).  Frank’s first Sabre was sail number 47 way back when.

Local Sabre sailors are very enthusiastic about the rumours that they will not have to travel for the national champs in 2008/09.

Mike Simpson Bluesette 1682
Sugarloaf Another sailing year has drawn to a close at Sugarloaf.  Our winter series2005 (the start of the sailing year) saw 13 club members regularly competing as well as visitors for the Sabre Association winter series ravelling heats.  With Dave (1551) out of the country, the rest of us had a bit more of a chance!

The summer and twilight series were also hotly contested.  A full lake, a few drifters, some days with good wind and a couple of new boats to contend with made for a couple of great series.  Mike Skewes (1612) took out the

Summer series (ahead of Frank Landy (1354) and me.  Dave Edwards was back for the Twilight series and cleaned up ahead of Frank (1354) and Alan Devlin (1427)

Overall the standard and persistence of the Sugarloaf Sabres is starting to show around the club.  The Club Championship this year (based on aggregate scores across the Winter and Summer series) had Sabres in 4 of the top 5 positions (pity we couldn't grab first though!!).

The days are getting shorter (and cooler) and the tide is out (we are down to about 60% full - please stop drinking water!!) but we are out every fortnight for our winter series.  If you are looking for a bit of winter sailing - come and join us (check our website (home.vicnet.net.au/~slsail) for details.    Phill Johnstone (1511)
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Log-jam at the wing mark at the Blairgowrie Nationals

Elwood As always with Sabres at Elwood, close racing was had in various conditions during the season, with results varying depending on breeze, skipper weight and other factors such as nice new paint jobs or a change of sail.

Again the two Brian’s fought a tightly contested battle with Brian Adeney taking out the trophy over Brian Proven, with David Wilkinson and Alan Carlisle having a nice battle for third over the season.

This year saw the fleet expand a little with 14 boats taking to the water at various stages. Average race numbers ranged between 6 to 10 boats dependent on conditions

The club hosted a number of regattas this year including the Formula World Wind Surfers, Paper Tigers and of course the Annual schools regatta to name a few. Elwood was a busy little club. 

As a result of all this activity, a nice new plasma screen TV now sits over the bar, on which competitors get to enjoy watching highlights of their days racing activities while sampling a well deserved beer at the finish. A great way to end the day.

We look forward to a new season next year and some more great racing.

Ashley Parkinson Tepara 1061

Any other clubs out there ? Let us know if you’d like to contribute news about your fleet in future newsletters !

Our web site celebrates it's 2nd anniversary

It's now been 2 years since our current website was launched - and that means we've now had 2 years worth of great debate, hints and discussion take place in our discussion forums. We thought we'd take a look back at some of the better contributions that have made their way into these forums and present them here. (Many thanks to Alan Riley - national champion in 2005 - for his huge contributions to these forums) 

Heavy weather sailing (Alan Riley) -   http://www.sabre.org.au/forum/viewtopic.php?t=82

I go reasonably well in heavy weather, so I thought I'd share my thoughts on making a Sabre go fast in these conditions.

1. Rig tension: I don't have a Loos gauge (I've made my own rig tension gauge, but how it calibrates to the Loos settings I don't know!), so I can't help you with specific settings, but I can tell you that I sail with a very tight rig all the time. The more rig tension you use, the more mast bend you get when you apply mainsheet or vang tension since the mast is already under a compression load. How much tension you actually use depends mostly on your mast-sail combination and is a balancing act between upwind and downwind sailing. A fuller sail will probably benefit from a higher rig tension so that it flattens more for upwind. Beware of too much tension because when you go downwind all that happens is the vang bends the mast sideways too much which gives you a very flat sail and little leech control! I use the same rig tension for all wind conditions (so does the national champ, Wayne Bates. Wayne is heavier than me, so he doesn't use anywhere near as much rig tension).

2. Heavy air sail trim: everything should be on very tight, except the outhaul and the traveller. The downhaul should be on to the bottom black band (make sure the sail hasn't sagged down from the top black band though!). The vang should be on so hard that the sail is just on the edge of inverting due to overbend on the bottom half. You are using vang sheeting in heavy conditions, so the mainsheet really only controls the in/out movement of the sail. The outhaul should be on tight, but not so tight that you pull a crease in the bottom of the sail. Particularly in waves, I find that a little bit of shape is still needed in the bottom of the sail so there is still a gap of about 1.5 - 2 inches between the boom and the sail at its deepest point. However, if you are a real lightweight I'd pull it on as hard as I can get it! The traveller doesn't really do much on a Sabre, most of the good skippers have it set fairly high in all weather. Just make sure that in the lulls you can get enough mainsheet tension to stand the leech up if necessary.

3. Centreboard: I don't raise the centreboard when going upwind. The Sabre centreboard is relatively short and very thin board. I find that if I raise it a bit, I start making too much leeway and can't point as high as other boats. Most of the time I have the centreboard in the front of the centrecase and I use a piece of shock-cord to ensure it is vertical. When it is really windy letting the board rake aft balances the boat a bit better.

4. Steering technique: The most important thing is to always keep the boat FLAT and moving. The centreboard is small, thin and flat so it is easy to stall it. Similarly, the bow of the boat is very full so it tends to slam into waves. So don't concentrate on height, concentrate on keeping the boat FLAT and moving. If you have good speed, good height will generally follow because the centreboard will be working better - otherwise you get a good dose of the slow, sideways bob-up-and-downies! You can also help the boat in waves by steering up and leaning back as you punch through a wave, then bear away and lean forwards as you go down the back of it.

5. If you were in 20-25 knots you were doing well getting only 25% back-winding. When the wind is that strong you can't use all the sail upwind so flatten it as much as you can, sheet in as much as you can handle, and let the rest flap. You might benefit from a stiffer top batten. I use a Hooper sail and these seem to need 2-3 pound battens. Irwin sails use stiffer battens, but I don't know what weight. I have found it best to use the same battens in all conditions.


Alan Riley
Sabre 1564

 

Laser vs Sabre  (anonymous guest) . http://www.sabre.org.au/forum/viewtopic.php?t=171
Both boats have their place


Performance wise Lasers point higher and are faster than a sabre with a larger sail area for the full rig compared to the Sabre. Lasers are also around in large numbers and for many sailors an enjoyable boat. 

Given they are the Olympic dinghy class, they also attract a number of sailors who can take there racing very very very seriously. This can be displayed on both land as well as out in the water. Depends on which club you go to of course but this alone can be an interesting experience. 

Lasers can also be hard to handle on occasions, especially in waves or swell conditions with lots of chop. Not to mention in a blow when you may find yourself going in a lot down wind or when gust blow you over. The Sabre is more forgiving in both these areas. 

The Sabre was designed for Port Phillip Bay in Victoria which has lots of waves , chop , swell etc. so cruising on a nice fast reach and catching waves can be great fun. Given the hard chines of the Sabre , the boat rides waves and responds well. The Laser has a much rounder curved bottom so in the same conditions can be very unstable. 
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Chris Masters and Kirsten Binns-Smith at Blairgowrie
Unlike a laser you actually sit in a sabre. The Laser is a boat which you sit on. This may not sound like much but in winter you tend to stay a lot dryer and warmer in a Sabre. 


Many ex-laser sailors come to the Sabre ranks because they suffer back problems from hiking out over time. The sabre is sailed in a more upright sitting position compared to the laser which does not place as much stress on the lower back when hiking. 

I also think the average sabre looks far better than a laser but that's just a personal opinion. Some of the well put together wooden boats seem like works of art, and some have been restored from 20 + years ago to look bran new. 

The end of the day it depends where your intending to sail and what fleet you will be sailing against ie size and experience. It also depends on what you are looking to get out of it. You can improve your sailing just as much in a Sabre as you can with a Laser but probably stay a little dryer in the process. 

I tend to find the Sabre class has a large number of very good sailors who are very competitive but they have come to the age where they enjoy there sailing without having to spend a lot of time on land keeping extra fit. As a group they sail well , many having 10 to 30+ years experience but they are also happy to accommodate the less experienced. 

The Sabre is a more forgiving boat to sail, but it also handles really well when placed in the right hands, and will give you a lot of fun over a large number of years. They are around in large numbers and fairly easy to get second hand. For a beginner to intermediate person, the Sabre represent good value, is a more forgiving boat and gives the owner a lot more room to improve. 

Wanted - Second hand boats for sale!
It’s amazing to see just how few second hand boats there are on the market at the moment ! We know there are people wanting boats – at all ends of the market – but there just seems to be a drought. Part of the reason may well be the number of new boats that were 

launched in Victoria in the 2000 – 2002 period when quite a number of people traded in their boats for new ones. Since then, the number of new boats has definitely slowed in Victoria. 

So – have you got a Sabre gathering dust in the garage ? We’d like to see our fleet on the water, so if you’d like to list a 2nd hand boat on the website, then just get in contact with us (see the link on the website)
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David Hartley & Erin Fitzpatrick ‘neck and neck’ at Blairgowrie last summer

The comedy of errors

Here’e a boat building story to make you all feel a little better…..having been 5 years since Southern Aurora was built,  I can now look back and see the funny side.

Southern Aurora is an all-plywood boat built by Melbourne (now former) boat builder Ray Eades (Strop). One of Ray's requirements is that you have to choose and buy the marine plywood for the boat - this transfers some of the risk of the boat turning out heavy from the builder to the owner ! Anyway, a phone call to the only importer of 5mm plywood in Victoria brings the news that a new batch of ply has just arrived, and so we head down to the timber yard armed with bathroom scales. Every piece of 4mm and 5mm ply in the yard
is inspected for grain appearance, bonding quality, and the all important weight, and eventually 5 pieces are chosen and bought. We load them into the box trailer where they nicely lie flat on the floor. Off up Dandenong Road .into the 80kmh zone, and some movement in the rear vision mirror catches my eye. That'd be all the ply flying into the air before then landing on the road.

Fortunately, there is a grass median strip on that section of road, and so parking the car and trailer there, I run back the 50m to where the ply has landed. By amazing fortune, cars are still waiting at the traffic light, and .I can pick-up the plywood before any cars run over it. Back on the median strip I survey the damage - a fair bit of 'gravel rash, a couple of missing corners - but basically 5 reasonably intact pieces of ply..


Ray calls for the ply a week later, and is unfussed by the state of it when he sees it. That's a relief. Anyway, he has the new boat built in very quick time, and his standard style he needs the boat out of his garage that night .So, the boat arrives home, and in true family tradition, it takes pride of place on the living room floor for the next few weeks while painting arrangements are researched.

So time for delights of 2 pack paint. Five coats of undercoat, countless batches of epoxy filler, and endless sanding back - and then the first .layers of top coat get brushed on. Eventually the boat is turned over so that the first 3 varnish coats can go on. It's then back to Ray's garage so that he can spray paint the final couple of coats and do the stripes.

Driving back along Dandenong road with the empty boat trailer, and I'm just passing the spot where the ply came off. And sensing that something doesn't feel right with the trailer. I pull onto the median strip, and quickly realise that one of the wheal bearings has seized. Great - trailer is only 3 months old. It's 9.00pm, half an hour from home - and the only option was to drag it to a nearby Shell petrol station for overnight storage. Fortunately, the blokes from the trailer dealer came to the rescue in the morning and it was all fixed for the following weekend - which was just as well because Ray
had finished the painting, and wanted the boat collected.

Upon arriving at home, I turn the boat over for a close inspection of Ray's paint job. Hmmmm. I liken it to the skin of an orange - not the mirror like
surface that one normally associates with gloss 2 pack. I ring Ray, and he says it must have been a dud tin of hardener. I ring the rep from Epicraft paints and is helpful but sceptical. He asks for the batch number on the bottom of the tin. Ray says he's thrown it out. The bloke from Epicraft is fantastic, and offers to come out and look at the boat. His immediate
reaction is that it has been spray painted 'too dry' - ie not enough thinners was used. With Ray still in denial, I embark on a laborious hand sanding of the paint job with 400, then 800 and finally 1200 grade wet and dry sand paper to remove the blotching - and then a final cut and polish to at last get the smooth finish I'd paid for... 


Next items to pick up are the foils form Botterill. Beautiful piece of work they are too. At home, I insert the rudder blade into the rudder box for the first time - and it won't fit. Back on the phone to Ray - who's response is that Botterill must have made them too thick. I have the blades measured - the rudder blade is fine. So I'm left with the job of gluing some sand paper to a wooden ruler so that I can undertake the delightful exercise of sanding
the inside of the rudder box down to size. 


Things were then on the home straight - basically fitout time. Delightful jobs like mounting the cleats on the foredeck via the inspection ports - only to have to remove them all due to forgetting to incorporate the leads. Nerve-racking jobs like drilling the holes in the transom for the rudder fittings. And the really fun time of fitting out the mast and boom. That was all going so well too. On went the fittings for attaching the stays. Next came the gooseneck - all beautifully riveted in place - on the front rather than the back of the mast....

Fortunately, that was the end of the dramas. It measured just fine, and came in right on minimum weight of 41kg. And as a 'sister-boat' to that of Wayne Bates - I know I'll never ever be able to blame my equipment....
Buying & Selling 2nd hand sails
We’ve noticed that a few people have advertised some used Sabre sails on the website – and that there seems to be strong demand for them. And why not – at between a quarter and a third of the price of a new sail, you can get yourself a sail that might be only a few seasons old, and from one of the current leading sail-makers. So -if your garage is over-flowing with your collection of Sabre sails – why not take the time to advertise them on the website ? And if  you are currently using  a sail that really should be retired to being an awning or to hand from the yacht club ceiling – maybe it’s a vintage Supreme or  Hammond even – then here is an opportunity for you.

(In case it helps – we’ve noticed people charging around $200 for sails in good condition – more if they’re still really quite new)

[image: image8.jpg]



Long time Sabre sailor John Dick powering upwind

Brought to you by…..The Vic Committee

President Fiona McCulloch (Black Rock)

Secretary Wayne Bates (Blairgowrie) wj.bates@bigpond.net.au
Treasurer & Membership Barry Eastgate (Black Rock) BarryEastgate@ozemail.com.au
State Measurer John Dixon (Black Rock) john@iecon.com.au
General Committee: Andrew Graham (Blairgowrie), grahama3@optusnet.com.au
Phillip Johnstone (Sugarloaf), 

Leon Raymond (Williamstown) 

 Ashley Parkinson (Elwood)

	Sabre Activity Calendar 
	  
	  

	Series - 2006 - 07 
	  
	  

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	DATE 
	ACTIVITY 
	LOCATION 
	START TIME 
	NOTES 

	Saturday 29th April 
	winter series H1 
	BRYC 
	1.30 pm 
	Cock of the Rock 

	Saturday 6th May 
	winter series H2 
	BRYC 
	1.30 pm 
	 

	Saturday 20th May 
	winter series H3 
	BRYC 
	1.30 pm 
	 

	Saturday 3rdJune 
	winter series H4 
	ASC 
	2pm 
	 

	Sunday 18th June 
	winter series H5 
	Sugarloaf SC 
	1.30 pm 
	 

	Sunday 18th June 
	winter series H6 
	Sugarloaf SC 
	1.30 pm 
	 

	Saturday 8th July 
	winter series H7 
	Albert SC 
	Refer NOR 
	Albert Park Regatta 

	Sunday 9th July 
	winter series H8 
	ASC 
	Refer NOR 
	Albert Park Regatta 

	Sunday 16th July 
	winter series H9 
	Sugarloaf SC 
	1.30 pm 
	Secretary's Race 

	Sunday 16th July 
	winter series H10 
	Sugarloaf SC 
	1.30 pm 
	Secretary's Race 

	Saturday 29th July 
	winter series H11 
	ASC 
	2pm 
	 

	Saturday 12th August 
	winter series H12 
	ASC 
	2pm 
	 

	Saturday 26th August 
	winter series H13 
	ASC 
	2pm 
	 

	Sunday 10th September 
	winter series H14 
	MSC 
	1pm 
	 

	Sunday 24th September 
	winter series H15 
	MSC 
	1pm 
	 

	Saturday 7th October 
	Training weekend / AGM 
	BRYC 
	9.30am 
	

	Sunday 8th October 
	Training weekend / AGM 
	BRYC 
	9.30am 
	

	Saturday 2 December 
	Measurement session 
	MSC 
	10am 
	

	Saturday 2 December 
	Teams Racing 
	MSC 
	1.30pm 
	

	Friday 8th December 
	Measurement session 
	BRYC 
	7pm 
	

	Friday 29th December (Start) 
	Nationals 
	Cleveland (QLD) 
	N/A 
	

	Friday 5th January (Finish) 
	Nationals 
	Cleveland (QLD) 
	N/A 
	

	Saturday, January 27, 2007 
	Measurement session 
	Blairgowrie YS 
	10.30am 
	

	Saturday, January 27, 2007 
	Race day 
	BYS 
	2.30pm 
	 

	Sunday, January 28, 2007 
	Sabre Training 
	BYS 
	10am 
	 

	Saturday, February 24, 2007 
	State Titles 
	BYS 
	9am 
	 

	Sunday, February 25, 2007 
	State Titles 
	BYS 
	9am 
	 

	Saturday, March 03, 2007 
	State Titles (contingency) 
	BYS 
	9am 
	 








